
BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING 
June 13, 2016 

Chairman Judith L. O’Connell called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in Room 9 of the Town Hall.  
Present were Selectmen Gregory B. Bendel, Kevin A. Caira, Michael L. Champoux and Michael V. 
McCoy.  Also present was Assistant Town Manager Kendra L. Amaral.  A motion was made and 
duly seconded and by the affirmative roll call vote of all, it was 
VOTED: That the Board of Selectmen adjourn to executive session for the purpose of discussing 

pending litigation and approval of Executive Session Minutes with the intention to 
return to open session. 

Chairman Judith L. O’Connell reconvened the meeting at 7:12 p.m. in Room 9 of the Town Hall.  
Present were Selectmen Gregory B. Bendel, Kevin A. Caira, Michael L. Champoux and Michael V. 
McCoy.  Also present was Assistant Town Manager Kendra L. Amaral.   
Chairman O’Connell asked those present to rise and led the pledge of allegiance. 
TREASURY WARRANTS 
Chairman O’Connell asked for a motion to accept the Treasury Warrants.  A motion was made by 
Selectman Caira, seconded by Selectman McCoy and by the affirmative vote of all, it was 
VOTED: That the Board of Selectmen accept Treasury Warrants 48, 48A, 49, 49A, 50 and 50A. 
MINUTES 
A motion was made by Selectman Champoux, seconded by Selectman McCoy and by the 
affirmative vote of three with Selectmen Bendel and Caira abstaining, it was 
VOTED: That the Board of Selectmen approve the minutes of their meeting held February 22, 

2016 and that all actions taken are hereby ratified and confirmed. 
FRANK WEST, WILMINGTON MINUTEMEN, RE:  FLAG RETIREMENT CEREMONY 
Frank West and Bill Robinson, members of the Wilmington Minutemen, were present to invite 
members of the Board of Selectmen and the public to attend the annual Flag Retirement 
Ceremony on June 14 at Minuteman Headquarters.  Mr. West stated that in 2001 residents began 
flying flags following the tragic events of September 11th.  In 2002, it was noted that the flags had 
become tattered and a member of the Minutemen suggested that their group collect the flags and 
retire them in an appropriate manner.  Since that time the Minutemen have been collecting 
unserviceable flags.  During the year flags are collected at the Wilmington Post Office and Town 
Hall.  He advised that there is a brief ceremony and following the ceremony flags are retired by 
burning. 
Chairman O’Connell asked if there were any questions or comments from the Board.  Selectman 
Champoux thanked Mr. West for bringing this event to the Board’s attention and asked him to 
provide an example of an inappropriate way to dispose of a flag and noted that some residents may 
be inclined to dispose of the flag in the trash.  Mr. West advised that the U. S. Flag Code states 
that it should be done in a dignified manner, preferably by burning.  He stated that some 
individuals will cut the flag into the different strips because then it is destroyed as a flag.   
Chairman O’Connell asked if there were any questions or comments from the audience and there 
were none.   
Mr. West recognized Robert Peterson and Cyrus Rich, members of Boy Scout Troop 322 who were 
present in the audience.  Mr. West advised that they are working on their Citizenship in the 
Community Merit Badge. 
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DEBORAH CIPRIANI, RECREATION DIRECTOR, RE:  UPDATE ON RECREATION 
PROGRAMS 
Ms. Cipriani noted that the summer flyer was released at the end of May.  She stated that since 
the on-line registration program began approximately 10 months ago, 2,000 families have 
registered.  She stated that new this year, residents can rent paddleboards at Silver Lake.  She 
advised that Town Beach at Silver Lake is open with lifeguards present from 10 a.m. to 8 p.m. 
until August 14.  Ms. Cipriani advised that Police Beach Day is scheduled for Thursday, August 4. 
Ms. Cipriani stated that in addition to different sports activities, the Recreation Department offers 
science and math camps.  New this year is Adventures in Space Camp, a science camp for grades 2 
to 6.  A second class was added for the Summer Sizzle Program, a cooking class that begins at the 
Farmers Market on the Sunday prior to the first class.  Ms. Cipriani stated that the instructor 
advises on the importance on locally grown foods.   
Discount tickets are available at the Recreation Department for Canobie Lake Park, Six Flags, 
Water Country and the Cape Ann Whale Watch.  The Recreation Department continues to offer 
theatre tickets.  Upcoming shows include The Price Is Right, Cheers, Jersey Boys and Wicked. 
A summer time favorite is the Concerts on the Common which will be held on Wednesday evenings 
from 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  The rain date will be the Thursday. 
On Wednesday, June 15, the dog park will open with an “unleashing” at 8:00 a.m. and she invited 
all to attend.  Ms. Cipriani noted that the flyer is twelve pages and what she has mentioned 
tonight is a sampling of events and activities offered. 
Chairman O’Connell asked if there were any questions or comments from the Board.  Members of 
the Board expressed their appreciation to Ms. Cipriani and her staff and noted that they look 
forward to taking advantage of the offerings.  Chairman O’Connell expressed her gratitude to Ms. 
Cipriani and members of her department acknowledging the additional work load of the Yentile 
Farm Recreational Facility and the Dog Park. 
Ms. Cipriani stated that she overlooked one activity that is new and stated that Pickleball is in 
Wilmington, currently there are 35 registrants playing at the Textron tennis courts. 
Chairman O’Connell asked if there were any questions or comments from the audience.  A resident 
asked additional questions regarding the Dog Park and was advised of the location and the 
requirement that the dogs must be registered with the Town and must be wearing its tags. 
SCOTT GARRANT, CHAIRMAN, FOURTH OF JULY COMMITTEE, RE:  UPDATE ON 
FOURTH OF JULY FESTIVITIES 
Mr. Garrant advised that this year the celebration will take place from Thursday, June 30 through 
Sunday, July 3.  Family Day will take place on Saturday, July 2 with fireworks at 9:30 p.m.  As in 
the past there will be dinners, concerts, games and a carnival by Fiesta Shows.  Mr. Garrant noted 
the return of 3 on 3 basketball and the hospital bed race.  The full schedule is available at 
www.funonthefourth.com.  He advised the Selectmen that the non-profit community booths will be 
located on the Town Common.  Mr. Garrant emphasized the limited availability of parking as the 
carnival will be located in the parking lot opposite the Town Common.  On Saturday, July 2, 
parking at Wilmington High School will be strictly for handicapped parking.  At approximately 
9:00 a.m. on Saturday, Wildwood Cemetery and Wildwood Street will be closed to vehicular and 
pedestrian traffic per regulations of the State Fire Marshall. 

http://www.funonthefourth.com/
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Chairman O’Connell asked if there were any questions or comments from the Board.  Members of 
the Board thanked Mr. Garrant and members of his committee for their efforts, year-round, to 
ensure a great celebration. 
Chairman O’Connell asked if there were any questions or comments from the audience.  Edward 
Loud, Valyn Lane, expressed his appreciation to the Board of Selectmen and former Selectman 
Michael Newhouse who offered a solution to bring the festivities back to the Town Common. 
Assistant Town Manager Amaral noted that in addition to the closure of Wildwood Cemetery, 
spectators will not be allowed on the artificial turf field or the bleaches due to the radius of safety 
required by the Fire Marshall. 
COMMUNICATIONS 
Assistant Town Manager Amaral reviewed a letter from Curtis M. Richards, Corporate Vice 
President, Environmental Health and Safety, Olin Corporation, to Robert Cianciarulo, United 
States Environmental Protection Agency.  Mr. Richards wrote in response to Mr. Cianciarulo’s 
letter of January 27, 2016 regarding the potential redevelopment of the Containment Area and 
Plant B located at 65 Eames Street.   
Assistant Town Manager Amaral reviewed her memorandum regarding the status of Butters 
Farm.  She advised that the Town and Historical Commission have been working to prepare the 
property for sale in a manner that fulfills the Town’s preservation goals.  Working with Historic 
New England, a request for proposals was developed, centering on identifying a Real Estate Agent 
with experience with antique homes and preservation restrictions.  No proposals were received.  
Preservation deed restrictions were developed and a final draft was approved by the Historical 
Commission at the April 11, 2016 meeting.  The restrictions will need to be approved by the 
Massachusetts Historical Commission.  It is anticipated that the Town will be able to release a 
request for proposals for the disposition of the property in late August.  The estimated sales price 
will be in the range of $40,000 to $90,000 and the revenue will be placed in the Capital 
Stabilization Fund. 
Assistant Town Manager Amaral reviewed a memorandum from the Town Manager regarding 
Standard and Poors.  He advised that a conference call was conducted as part of the preparation 
for issuance of a Bond Anticipation Note to provide interim finance for the purchase of the fire 
pumper and for the construction of the Yentile Farm Recreational Area.  Town Manager Hull 
viewed this as an opportunity to pursue a rating upgrade from the Town’s current AA+.  Standard 
& Poors announced that Wilmington’s rating would not be increased to AAA.  Selectman 
Champoux asked if there were any communities with a AAA rating.  Assistant Town Manager 
Amaral advised that there are a number of communities within the 128 belt, she believes other 
communities may have gone further with OPEB and retirement. 
Assistant Town Manager Amaral reviewed a memorandum from the Town Manager regarding 
Town Counsel’s contract.  The proposed contract is for fiscal year 2017.  The only change is the 
retainer amount which will increase from $300,000 to $305,000. 
Assistant Town Manager Amaral reviewed a memorandum from the Town Manager regarding 
water testing in schools.  Lead was found in drinking water at three Wilmington schools.  Public 
Buildings has taken steps to address the water fixtures that exceeded the “Action Level”, by a 
small margin, for lead.  An inventory of all the fixtures recommended for testing is currently being 
compiled.  Priority sites for testing include drinking fountains, kitchen sinks, classroom 
combination sinks, home economic room sinks, teachers’ lounge sinks, nurses’ office sinks, sinks in 
special education classrooms and any other fixtures known to be used for consumption of water. 



Board of Selectmen 
Meeting Minutes – June 13, 2016 
Page 4 
 
 
Assistant Town Manager Amaral reviewed a memorandum from the Town Manager regarding the 
Glen Road/Middlesex Avenue/Wildwood Street Intersection.  Representatives from the 
Massachusetts Department of Transportation, Green International Affiliates, the project engineers 
and the Public Works Department met to review issues associated with the traffic signals at Glen 
Road/Middlesex Avenue and at Middlesex Avenue/Wildwood Street.  He advised that striping will 
be added along the eastbound lane of Middlesex Avenue in front of Nichols Funeral Home to 
indicate that the space is not intended as a travel lane.  Timing adjustments have been made to 
reduce backups.  Additional adjustments are being recommended by Green International and 
currently the Town is awaiting a response from MassDOT.  It is expected that additional 
adjustments may need to occur to the new traffic signals over the next four to six weeks. 
Assistant Town Manager Amaral reviewed a memorandum from the Town Manager regarding the 
vacancy on the Board of Appeals.  The Board of Appeals issued a decision to deny Tresca’s 
application for two special permits and Charles Boyle, Chairman of the Board of Appeals, is 
awaiting advice from Town Counsel before deciding when to resign.  Town Manager Hull provided 
the Board with communications from five residents who have expressed interest in serving on the 
Board of Appeals.  Chairman O’Connell stated that the Board of Selectmen will need to consider 
how to proceed.  Selectman Champoux asked if it the chairman’s intention that the Board will be 
discussing and voting on candidates.  Chairman O’Connell stated that is to be determined.  
Edward Loud, Board of Appeals member, stated that their next meeting is July 13 and it is 
necessary to have five members.  Chairman O’Connell advised that the Board has not yet received 
a letter of resignation from Mr. Boyle. 
Assistant Town Manager Amaral reviewed a memorandum from the Town Manager regarding 
Cost of Living Adjustment (COLA) history for Town personnel.  The average COLA increase for 
personnel over the past ten years is just over 2.0%. 
Assistant Town Manager Amaral reviewed a press release from Reading Municipal Light 
Department (RMLD) requesting ratepayers to help reduce RMLD’s summer electrical peak and 
the cost of electricity to RMLD customers.  Approximately 25% of the electric bill is determined by 
how well RMLD conserves during that one true peak hour which occurs on a hot weekday 
afternoon, June through August, and usually between the hours of 2 and 5 p.m. 
BOARD TO CONSIDER REQUEST OF FRANK INGRAM TO BE APPOINTED 
CONSTABLE  
Assistant Town Manager Amaral advised that the request was reviewed by Police Chief Michael 
Begonis who determined that there is no evidence to prevent him from serving as a Constable and 
recommended favorable approval.  It was also reviewed by Sharon George, Town Clerk, who 
recommended Mr. Ingram be appointed Constable. 
Chairman O’Connell asked if there were any questions, comments or a motion.  A motion was 
made by Selectman Bendel, seconded by Selectman McCoy and by the affirmative vote of all, it 
was 
VOTED: That the Board of Selectmen appoint Frank Ingram as Constable in the Town of 

Wilmington. 
BOARD TO CONSIDER SIGNING TOWN COUNSEL’S CONTRACT FOR FISCAL YEAR 
2017 
Chairman O’Connell asked if there were any questions, comments or a motion.  A motion was 
made by Selectman Champoux, seconded by Selectman Bendel and by the affirmative vote of all, it 
was 
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VOTED: That the Board of Selectmen sign the agreement between the Town of Wilmington and 

Deutsch, Williams, Brooks, DeRensis and Holland, PC for Town Counsel services July 
1, 2016 through June 30, 2017. 

BOARD TO CONSIDER REQUEST OF FIESTA SHOWS FOR A SUNDAY 
ENTERTAINMENT LICENSE 
Assistant Town Manager Amaral reviewed recommendations from Fire Chief McClellan and Police 
Chief Begonis who both provided favorable recommendations.  The request is for the carnival to 
operate on Sunday, July 3 as part of the Fourth of July celebration.  Chairman O’Connell asked if 
there were any questions, comments or a motion.  A motion was made by Selectman Champoux, 
seconded by Selectman Bendel and by the affirmative vote of all, it was 
VOTED: That the Board of Selectmen grant the request of Fiesta Shows for a Sunday 

Entertainment License for Sunday, July 3, 2016 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
There were none. 
NEW BUSINESS  
Chairman O’Connell advised that per the Finance Committee appointment process, she wished to 
notify the Board of Selectmen that the Finance Committee Appointment Committee met at a duly 
posted meeting and Marianne Gallezzo, Jonathan Eaton and Leigh Martinson were reappointed to 
the Finance Committee.  Town Clerk Sharon George has been notified and reappointment letters 
have been issued. 
Chairman O’Connell advised that in preparing for the agenda, she received a phone call from 
Selectman McCoy who wished to be placed on the agenda with reference to discussions that have 
taken place at previous meetings.  She noted that, at the time of the previous discussions, she gave 
Selectman McCoy, members of the Board, members of the audience, those with personal privilege 
ample opportunity to make comments and ask questions.  She stated that as a result of comments 
that were made at the last meeting, Selectman McCoy indicated that he wished to make comments 
in response to exchanges.  She stated that it is a delicate balance in promoting transparency, 
efficiency and conduct the business of the town.  She stated that she did not believe his request 
warranted a scheduled appointment but wanted to provide Selectman McCoy the opportunity to be 
heard.  She advised that Selectman McCoy was given two options.  He could draft a letter that 
would be under communications or make comments under new business/committee reports.  She 
stated that as a professional courtesy she let Mr. Newhouse know that the request was made. 
Selectman McCoy thanked Chairman O’Connell for providing him with the opportunity to respond 
to accusations that were made at the previous meeting.  He stated that he has been a member of 
the Board of Selectmen for 27 years, was a member of the Planning Board and for 31 years he 
owned and operated a business in the community.  Selectman McCoy stated that at the Board’s 
meeting held May 23, 2016, Mr. Newhouse made a comment that he “slammed the poor guy for 
about 15 minutes who was trying simply to get a common vic”.  Selectman McCoy contends that 
the issue was not with the applicant, Mr. Palmer, or his attorney, Mr. Peterson.  The issue is with 
the senior partner of Mike Howland, Bill Yetman.  Selectman McCoy stated that he feels he was 
used by Mr. Yetman. 
Selectman McCoy stated that the meeting he was commenting about was from March 14, 2016 and 
suggested other members of the Board and residents watch the meeting on WCTV.org.  He noted 
that members of the Board are able to see the members of the audience and noted that at the last 
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meeting Mr. Newhouse attended the meeting with Board of Appeals members Dan Veerman and 
Ed Loud.  Selectman McCoy stated that at the March 14 meeting, Mr. Newhouse commented that 
if he felt that somebody has misled him, he would be agitated about it but believes a General 
Zoning District is better for the Town than a General Industrial Zone.  Selectman McCoy stated 
that last year during the Board’s meeting where appointments and reappointments were made, he 
asked the Town Manager whether Mr. Loud had submitted a letter expressing an interest in 
reappointment.  He was advised he had not and Selectman McCoy asked that reappointment of 
Mr. Loud be tabled.  Selectman McCoy stated that he received a phone call from a member of the 
Board of Appeals alleging that Mr. Loud was agitated by requests made by Selectman McCoy 
including the request for a letter expressing interest in reappointment and that Selectman McCoy 
was trying to go after AJs Restaurant.  Selectman McCoy stated that he went to Mr. Loud’s house 
to confront him.  Mr. Loud was adamant that Selectman McCoy was not telling the truth about 
going to his house.    *   Selectman McCoy stated that three years ago he went into West 
Springfield Auto Parts and was advised that AJs customers were using their parking lot and 
blocking their shipping and receiving.  He stated that he has a memo from the Town Manager 
relative to the Special Permit. 
Chairman O’Connell stated that in his phone call Selectman McCoy was specific that his 
comments pertain to Michael Newhouse.  Selectman McCoy stated that he said he wanted to 
respond to accusations that Mr. Newhouse made about competitors.  He stated that Mr. Loud 
appeared with Mr. Newhouse at the last meeting and this evening.   
Chairman O’Connell stated that she was under the impression that Selectman McCoy would be 
responding to Common Victualer Licenses specific to Mr. Newhouse and stated that she was not 
anticipating Selectman McCoy’s comments about Mr. Loud.  She stated that she did the best she 
could based on what she was told tonight’s discussion would be about.  Chairman O’Connell stated 
that this is the fourth consecutive meeting that the Board has had this discussion.  She had asked 
for the Board’s patience but opined that the Board has gotten off track on what is in the best 
interest of the Town.  In the interest of transparency and to make sure Board members have been 
heard, this will be the end of the verbal sparring.  Mr. Newhouse and Mr. Loud will have the 
opportunity to respond.  She advised that future comments will be ruled out of order and if she had 
known this would get into personal attacks, she would not have allowed this discussion.  She 
stated to Selectman McCoy that she should have been made aware that he would be making 
comments about Mr. Loud to which Selectman McCoy responded “you’ll tip him off even more”.  
Chairman O’Connell stated that this conversation should not be taking place during the Board of 
Selectmen’s meeting. 
Edward Loud stated that AJs was built and Selectman McCoy complained about the parking.  Mr. 
Loud stated that he does not have the authority because the Building Inspector has jurisdiction 
once a Special Permit is granted.  He stated that when Selectman McCoy approached him about 
AJs, he never mentioned West Springfield Auto.  Mr. Loud also stated that Selectman McCoy has 
never been to his house to visit him, he acknowledged that Selectman McCoy has visited his 
mother-in-law, who lives with him.   

McCoy: What I did was, I don’t play games, I talked to Town Manager Jeff and I said 
Jeff can you do me a favor can you get the special permit from AJs there’s 
questions about an item down there.  This is a memo from Jeff three years 
ago and its Jeff Hull “Mike the rule for parking is one space for every three 
seats the Board of Appeals granted a special permit for one parking space” 
one parking space, I also have here, I don’t play games and send someone 
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down mysteriously, I’m not afraid to ask the questions I also have here a copy 
of the special permit that you signed Mr. Loud and you voted for basically   

 
Chairman O’Connell interjected at this point. 
 
McCoy: The bottom line is this I get the memo I call you up Eddie and said listen this 

is your signature you voted the special permit you go see the manager of west 
springfield you go see AJ you work it out I gave it to you  

 
McCoy:   What do you thinks gonna happen you give it a special permit for one parking 

spot you don’t think there’s gonna be issues.  He said they’re blocking my 
driveway they’re blocking my shipping and receiving, there must be a plan on 
file.  I go let me get you some answers I saw Jeff 

 
Chairman O’Connell asked Mr. Newhouse if he would like to comment.  Mr. Newhouse stated that 
this conversation started because out of the blue at Town Meeting, regarding a process for Finance 
Committee appointments, Selectman McCoy saw fit to accuse him of using his position as a 
selectman in a way that is inappropriate.  After he is no longer a selectman, after a year passes 
since the Board addressed the issue, Selectman McCoy wants to continue to bring forward at 
selectmen meetings after a year of saying nothing and doing nothing.  Mr. Newhouse has to come 
in and take time away from his family, away from a lacrosse team, and come in to defend his 
reputation about using his position as a member of the Board of Selectmen to attend to a process 
in which the Board of Selectmen is involved.  Mr. Newhouse stated that he then receives a phone 
call from the Chairman advising him that Selectman McCoy was looking for more agenda time but 
the chair would give him an opportunity to speak under new business.  Mr. Newhouse stated that 
he does not need anyone to sit beside him when he makes a point.  He stated that he is only 
present having this conversation because for a year Selectman McCoy did nothing about the 
Finance Committee appointments and wanted to give him a hard time after he was no longer a 
selectmen.  Mr. Newhouse stated that relative to his comments at the March meeting, he was 
trying to help an applicant that was seeking a Common Victualer License (sic) who had to listen to 
Selectman McCoy for 10 – 15 minutes because Selectman McCoy had an ax to grind with an 
individual who was not even in the room for something that occurred three years prior.   
Selectman McCoy disagreed with the assessment and opined that Mr. Newhouse was not 
completing sentences and was going in circles.  He stated that Mr. Newhouse has not been 
consistent in his statements.  Mr. Newhouse contends that he has been consistent and what he has 
said is that Selectman McCoy is the last person who should be accusing someone of using their 
influence as a public official to do anything.  Mr. Newhouse asked Selectman McCoy if he has ever 
used his influence as a member of the Board of Selectmen to try to interfere in any permit before 
the Board of Appeals.  Selectman McCoy denied such action.  Mr. Newhouse asked Selectman 
McCoy whether he had used his influence as a selectmen with the police chief to delay an 
investigation into a matter.  Selectman McCoy told Mr. Newhouse that he appeared to have all the 
answers and to elaborate.  Selectman McCoy asked Mr. Newhouse whether he had ever written a 
letter to the editor, critical of him, for someone else’ signature.  Mr. Newhouse replied that he has 
written many letters to the letter, under his signature, never for someone else to sign.   
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McCoy: Once again I’ll ask you, have you ever given an opponent of mine during my 

reelection a letter to the editor your writing, your composition and have him 
sign it 

 
Newhouse: I’ve written tens of letters to the editor.  I don’t (McCoy:  Have you ever given 

one to an opponent of mine) I don’t write letters to the editor for opponents. 
No I don’t 

 
McCoy: Simple yes or no 
 
Newhouse: No.  I said no.  How many different ways can I say it. 
 
McCoy: No? you’re full of bull man, you’re full of bull 
 
Selectman Caira expressed his frustration with Selectman McCoy continuing to pursue this 
discussion.  He stated that he agreed with Mr. Newhouse relative to Selectman McCoy’s comments 
about Mr. Yetman.  Selectman Caira commented relative to Mr. Loud’s character. 
Chairman O’Connell advised that she was closing the discussion and acknowledged that she 
provided too much latitude.  She is upset that discussion went off track compared to what she was 
advised would be discussed.  Moving forward, similar items will require approval of the majority of 
the Board of Selectmen to be placed on the agenda, as it is her opinion it does not pertain to the 
business of the Town.  If the Board gets so far off track, she will look for a motion to recess.  She 
commented relative to her working relationship with Mr. Newhouse and noted that she has also 
worked with Mr. Loud.   
Selectman McCoy stated that he is not a “loose cannon” and does not need to have police presence.  
He has been a member of this community for a long time and when he spoke to the Chairman, his 
concern was the accusations made by Mr. Newhouse.  He stated that he mentioned to the 
Chairman that Mr. Newhouse had mentioned the Board of Appeals.  Selectman McCoy stated that 
he is looking to move forward.   
Chairman O’Connell stated that she hoped Selectman McCoy is sincere as she believes he is acting 
like a loose cannon and not like someone who has been on the Board of Selectmen for nearly 30 
years.  She stated that Selectman Caira’s and Mr. Newhouse’ assessment of Selectman McCoy’s 
treatment of Mr. Palmer were accurate.   
Chairman O’Connell believes that Selectman McCoy took advantage of her as Chairman.  She 
extended him the courtesy and tried to do everything appropriately, even in the midst of his 
attacks on her character.  He left critical information out when he made his request to her.  She 
advised that she would work with him but did not respect him and does not respect the conduct he 
has exhibited at several of the Board of Selectmen meetings including the treatment of the 
Superintendent of Schools.  She is hopeful that residents “will have this translated through and 
there will be a change”.   
O’Connell: …so as far as I am concerned, you are a disingenuous human being period. I 

will work with you but I do not respect you and I do not respect the conduct 
that you have exhibited throughout several of these meetings and that’s not 
even to mention how you’ve treated the Superintendent of our schools which 
no one else has brought up and your behavior has just been a vicious spiral 



Board of Selectmen 
Meeting Minutes – June 13, 2016 
Page 9 
 
 

downward over the past several months and I hope, my personal resident 
feeling which I will step aside and say is that I hope in the next election if 
you do run that the residents will have this translated through over the past 
several months with your conduct and there will be a change, that’s what I 
hope for. 

 
Selectman Champoux stated that tonight was important and reviewed other elements of the 
agenda which are constituent needs.  He stated that he is embarrassed by the colossal waste of 
time.  Selectman Champoux acknowledged that tomorrow is Flag Day and asked residents to 
display their flags.  He also recognized the tragedy that took place in Orlando, Florida. 
Selectman Bendel offered congratulations to members of Wilmington High School and Shawsheen 
Tech’s graduating class. 
IMPORTANT DATES 
Assistant Town Manager Amaral reviewed important dates including: 

Sundays Through 
October 9 – Farmer’s Market – Town Common Parking Lot – 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
June 14 – Flag Retirement Ceremony – Minuteman Headquarters - 6:00 p.m. 
June 15 – Unleashing Ceremony – Wilmington Dog Park – 8:00 a.m. 
June 16 – Facilities Master Plan Committee – Town Hall – Room 9 – 7:00 p.m. 
June 17- – Wilmington Relay for Life – Wilmington High School 
June 18   Friday afternoon, June 17 to Saturday morning, June 18 
June 27 – Board of Selectmen – Town Hall – Room 9 – 7:00 p.m. 
June 29 – Facilities Master Plan Committee – Wilmington Middle School – Auditorium – 6:30 p.m. 
June 30 – Fourth of July Festivities – 978-657-8081 (funonthefourth.com) 
July 3  Town Common 
July 2 – Family Day & Spectacular Fireworks – Town Common 

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion was made by Selectman 
Bendel, seconded by Selectman Caira and by the affirmative vote of all, it was 
VOTED: That the Board of Selectmen adjourn. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:47 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
  
Recording Secretary 
 


